Minutes
IEA Business Meeting
2 September 2021 | Virtual

1. President Henrique Barros welcomed members to the meeting, thanked outgoing Councilors, and noted Valerie Beral’s absence. Despite her absence, Dr. Beral was thanked for her 9 years of service to IEA.
2. A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the minutes of the last IEA Business Meeting at the 2017 Saitama World Congress of Epidemiology.
3. The President reported on several items as follows:
a. IEA’s financial position is favorable, although in part this is due to reduced travel and expenses during the pandemic.
b. The Journal remains the most relevant publication in the field and has maintained a high impact factor even while publishing has moved away from paper. The editor and editorial board were thanked for their efforts.
c. Early Career Epidemiologists have increased and become more active in IEA. The election process for representatives and roles in the Council have been codified, and their activities pave the way for the future of IEA.
d. Harmonization and modernization of IEA’s Constitution, Bylaws and Handbook has laid the groundwork for future IEA operations. The Secretary was thanked for this contribution.
e. IEA’s presence on social media should be increased; perhaps this is an item the Early Career Epidemiologists might foster. Contributors to the IEA Twitter account were sought.
f. Miquel Porta was thanked for leading the effort to update the Dictionary of Epidemiology, the 7th edition, for publication in 2023.
g. Gratitude for the contributions of Vinod Srivastava to IEA were expressed as he was remembered. 
4. Treasurer Yosikazu Nakamura reported IEA was in a strong financial position. In 2017 IEA had USD $15,000 versus USD $860,000 today. The reserves are fully funded.
5. Secretary Sandra Sulsky reported on updates to the Constitution, Bylaws and Handbook and the adoption or updating of several IEA policies during the past four years.
6. It was noted the Editor’s report was available online as a PDF.
7. An amendment to the Constitution was proposed requiring members to be paid in full and active for one full year prior to voting. This will provide clarity during elections it was said. Ballots will be emailed to members following this meeting and voting ends 17 September.
8. The Secretary reported the results of Council and Early Career Epidemiologist representative elections held earlier in the year.
9. Following President Barros’ thanks to outgoing Council members and good wishes to the President Elect, the presidency was handed over to President Elect Chandra Mani Pandey.
10. The new President reported as follows:
a. President Barros was thanked for his leadership and mentoring.
b. Support was sought for IEA in tackling a list of public health challenges, include maintaining trust
c. It was recommended IEA make public recommendations on the management of COVID based on a consolidation of members’ work.
d. The need to raise the public profile of IEA was noted.
e. Enhancing regional activities, especially training activities should be prioritized.
f. An increase in communication among and management of Council activities was acknowledged. IEA will aim to likewise increase the flow communication from members to the Executive Council.
11. The 2024 World Congress of Epidemiology will be hosted in Goa, India, by the Epidemiology Foundation of India.
12. There will be alphabetical regional rotation for future World Congresses beginning in 2027 with Africa. One proposal is expected from the region.
13. Cesar Victora was congratulated as the 2021 recipient of the Richard Doll Prize in Epidemiology. A presentation will be made during the World Congress closing ceremony.
14. The meeting was adjourned.
